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Report on the Attending the International
Mini-Symposium on Diagnosis and Epidemiology of Animal

Infectious Diseases at Konkuk University in South Korea
Wan-Chen Li

Abstract

The International Mini-Symposium on Diagnosis and Epidemiology of Animal
Infectious Diseases was held by Konkuk University Seoul Campus in South Korea
from June 5th to 6th, 2023. The symposium was organized by the college of
Veterinary Medicine of Konkuk University as part of its international cooperation
project, aiming to share the monitoring and occurrence of animal infectious diseases
in the Asian countries and to explore the feasibility of establishing an academic
cooperation network. The symposium invited our institute to share the Taiwan wild
bird avian influenza surveillance system and the invasion of high pathogenicity avian
influenza, including the highly pathogenic avian influenza viruses of the 2.3.4.4b
clade H5N1 subtype during 2021-2022. By participating in this symposium, we not
only enhanced the international visibility of our research, but also learned about the
animal infectious disease situation and research development trends of the
participating countries. In addition to improving our professional skills and
establishing a research information network, the relevant information can also serve
as a reference for future research.



